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	Comments


SPPG Status Report to TAC (August 2017) 
The Technical Advisory Committee (TAC) on January 26, 2017, tabled until August 24, 2017, the Small Public Power Group of Texas (SPPG) appeal of Nodal Operating Guide Revision Request (NOGRR) 149.  TAC also required monthly SPPG status reports on SPPG’s efforts in pursuing a potential market solution for designated TO (DTO) service for the SPPG members based on the conceptual proposals that SPPG has received.  This supplements the prior written and in-person status reports.
General Overview and Request for Further Abatement
All six SPPG members continue working on their primary options.  Significant progress has been made.  
Permanent market solutions for designated TO (DTO) service for the SPPG members have not yet been achieved.  With the processes in place that are being pursued, it is reasonably anticipated that permanent market solutions are likely to be achievable, as set forth below for the specific SPPG members.  

As a result, additional abatement of the pending appeal is appropriate.  SPPG therefore requests that its appeal be further abated another 6 months, i.e., until the February 2018 TAC meeting, along with monthly update reports.  A representative of SPPG will be present at the August 24th meeting to answer questions.
Status for Each Specific SPPG Member

Bridgeport, Sanger, and Seymour:

As previously indicated, the primary option they are currently pursuing involves having LCRA Transmission Services Corporation (LCRA) establish a new point of interconnection.  Brazos Electric Power Cooperative, Inc. (Brazos) and LCRA are making progress on their discussions about using the existing Brazos substations for a permanent arrangement regarding those cities.  

Farmersville:  

As previously indicated, the primary option it is currently pursuing involves Sharyland’s substation upgrade.  That option was subject to the outcome of the pending Sharyland rate case.  There is now a proposed unanimous settlement of that rate case, which is contingent upon approvals by the Public Utility Commission of Texas of certain matters. It is Farmersville’s understanding that Sharyland is retaining ownership of the substation serving Farmersville as part of the related asset transaction proposed with Oncor Electric Delivery Company LLC.
Robstown and Hearne:  

As previously indicated, the primary option they are currently pursuing is to sell their city-owned substations to LCRA.  Robstown and LCRA are exchanging draft transaction documents and are continuing to work on other transaction process matters.  Based upon the matters being worked on to effectuate that transaction, it is anticipated that the Robstown transaction could be completed during the fourth quarter of 2017.  LCRA and Hearne have had further meetings and are continuing to work on their potential transaction.
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